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The Mute Swan (Cygnus olor) was introduced and naturalized in New York prior to 

publication of the 1957 edition of the A.O.U. Check-list of North American Birds. In 
recent years the species has invaded the Chesapeake Bay area where it is now wintering 
(Am. Birds 29:673) and breeding (Am. Birds 29:955). 

In view of the southward extension of breeding range, it seems worthwhile to report 
three immature Mute Swans seen near the dam at Lake Sagamore, near Bunn in Franklin 
County, N.C., on 2 December 1975. When first seen, the birds were in their threat posture. 
Although they were predominantly white, the birds had dingy necks, two of the three had 
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bills that had not yet begun to turn bright orange, and none of the three had prominent 
black knobs at the base of the bill. 

When I left Lake Sagamore, I asked the security guard if anyone had stocked the lake 
with swans. He was unaware of their presence. The next day the birds could not be found 
on the lake. I assume they departed with the other transient waterfowl that had been 
present on 2 December. 

There are several published records of free-flying and apparently wild Mute Swans in 
North Carolina. Eugene Pond reported three in the bight of Cape Lookout on 16 
November 1966 (Chat 31:27). Robert Ruiz and party found one on Lake Julian in 
Buncombe County on 14 April1973 (Chat 37:108). Louis Fink noted single fall transients at 
Rocky Mount in October of 1974 and 1975 (Am. Birds 30:52). 

I suggest that the Mute Swan be given hypothetical status on the state bird list until 
additional records make clear the origin of the birds found in North Carolina. 
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